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Department of Health & Human Services 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
233 North Michigan Avenue, Suite 600 
Chicago, Illinois  60601-5519 

  

 

 

 

August 30, 2017 

 

 

 

 

Allison Taylor, Interim Medicaid Director 

Family Social Services Administration 

402 West Washington, Room W461 

Indianapolis, IN 46204 

 

ATTN:  Tim Hawkins 

 

RE:  Transmittal Number (TN) 17-0005  

 

Dear Ms. Taylor: 

 

Enclosed for your records is an approved copy of the following state plan amendment. 

 

TN 17-0005:  This state plan amendment extends the current three percent rate reduction for 

outpatient hospital services (excluding ambulatory surgical center reimbursement), which is 

currently set to expire on June 30, 2017.  This rate reduction will be extended for the period of         

July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2019.  As this amendment is an extension of the current rate 

reduction initiated in 2014, there is no fiscal impact associated with this amendment.  The state 

assures that the rates do not impinge on access to outpatient hospital services and beneficiaries 

access to services are adequate. Further, the state did not receive any comments or concerns from 

the Indiana Hospital Association and hospital providers opposing the existing rates proposed by 

this plan amendment. Based on this information, we are inferring that the amendment does not 

affect consistency with the access to care requirements described in section 1902(a)(30)(A) of the 

Act. 

 Effective Date: July 1, 2017  

 Approval Date:  August 30, 2017 
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Ms. Taylor 

 

If you have any questions, please have a member of your staff contact Jennifer Maslowski at     

(217) 492-4120 or by email at jennifer.maslowski@cms.hhs.gov.  

 

   Sincerely, 

 

      /s/  

     Ruth A. Hughes   

      Associate Regional Administrator     

     Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health Operations 

 

Enclosure 

 

cc: Tim Hawkins, OMPP 

 Kelly Flynn, OMPP 
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Ruth A. Hughes         Associate Regional Administrator
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